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22nd March 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
Well done to the Year 5 and Year 6 pupils who represented the school in the Honiton Learning Community swimming gala on Tuesday where we finished in first place. Thank you to Mrs Davis for accompanying the children and to all the many parents who attended to support. Thank you to the PTFA for organising the school disco’s last week. It was great to see so many children enjoying themselves and I was impressed with the children’s behaviour. On Friday we raised £195 for Comic Relief which when added to money made through the sale of Red Noses of £150 makes our total donation £345.44 Thanks to everyone who donated. When Comic Relief returns in two years time we will be joining many other schools in not selling Red Noses due to the plastic waste they produce. 
I would like to take this opportunity to explain some changes with swimming this year. In line with Government curriculum descriptors and listening to parent feedback last year we have made some changes to our swimming provision this year. Children will only go swimming as whole classes in Year 3 and Year 4 this year. This is the age we have pinpointed as the best for children to learn and evidence that they can meet the curriculum expectations of ‘swimming 25 metres and perform safe self rescue’. With younger age groups the main issues are; many adults required due to ratios, children getting cold due to length of time for changing. For older age groups it is more the perception of it being a waste of time for many children who are already competent swimmers and therefore, those who require more support and tuition not being able to receive it. Swimming intervention sessions will be put in place for children in Year 5 and Year 6 to ensure all Littletown children start Secondary school able to fulfil the curriculum requirement. This will be reviewed fully at the end of the year. As ever, if you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
Next week is another busy week for us. We have swimming for Year 4 and Trampolining for Year 3 on Monday, on Tuesday some KS2 pupils visit the Community College for some Science work and on Thursday some KS2 pupils take part in a workshop with Exeter Gymnastics club. Friday sees a Year 2 cake sale after school followed by the PTFA Bingo in the evening. 
We will also be holding three Cornerstones Curriculum Express Events next week. Reception parents are invited in on Monday to build vehicles for ‘Are we there yet’, Year 3 parents are invited to a tasting event for ‘Scrumdiddlyumptious at 2:30 pm on Thursday and on Friday Year 4 parents are invited at 2:40pm to hear about Roman life through ‘Escape from Pompeii’. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 


News from the children –
Nursery
We have been looking at Frogspawn.
We have been looking at Lifecycles.
Reception
We have been counting bricks.
We have been learning how to take away.
Year 1
We have been reading the Tiger Who Came to Tea.
We have been counting to 50 on our fingers
Year 2
We have been looking at shapes.
We have been writing an Acrostic poem.
Year 3
We have been filming our smoothies adverts. 
We have been making sandwiches.
Year 4
We have been making Roman jewellery.
We have made a mosaic.
Year 5
We have been making art based on Salvador Dali .
We have been writing letters to Peter.
Year 6
We have been making simple machines.
We have had the year 5 and 6 swimming gala and came 1st.
Messages
Wellies wanted
Help! Next half term, Year 5’s topic will be called ‘The Allotment’. The children will be planting various seeds and bulbs. Please could you send in any wellies that you no longer need, for us to use as planters. It doesn’t matter if they are broken, as long as they can hold some soil and a plant. Please could we have any wellie donations in school, by Friday 5th April. Thank you!





School events/Dates 
Week beginning 25th March : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Reception Express Event 9.00am
Y4 swimming 
Year 3 Trampolining - 1.30 - 2.30


	KS2 G&T Science at HCC
	
	Nursery Outdoor Classroom
KS2 G&T Gymnasts 9.30 - 11.00
Year 3 Express Event 2.30pm
	Year 1 Outdoor Classroom
Year 4 Express event 2.40pm
Year 2 Cake Sale
PTFA bingo 
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